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July 10, 2012

Mr. Edward Randolph
Director of the Energy Division
California Public Utilities Commission
Room 4004
505 Van Ness Avenue
San Francisco, CA 94102

Withdrawal of SDG&E Advice Letter 2268-E-A - Supplemental Advice Letter 
Pursuant to Resolution E-4466 - Request for Approval of Renewable Power 
Purchase Agreements with Sol Orchard San Diego I LLC through Sol Orchard San 
Diego 4, Sol Orchard San Diego 6 LLC through Sol Orchard San Diego 10 LLC, and 
Sol Orchard San Diego 12 LLC through Sol Orchard San Diego 23 LLC

Re:

Dear Mr. Randolph

In accordance with GO 96.B, Section 5.3, San Diego Gas & Electric (SDG&E) hereby withdraws 
Advice Letter (AL) 2268-E-A filed on July 9, 2012. The purpose of AL 2268-E-A was to comply 
with California Public Utilities Commission (Commission) Resolution E-4466 (Resolution) issued 
on April 19, 2012 which directed SDG&E to submit for approval amendments to twenty-one (21) 
Power Purchase Agreements (“PPA”) with Sol Orchard San Diego 1 through Sol Orchard San 
Diego 4 LLC, Sol Orchard San Diego 6 LLC through Sol Orchard San Diego 10 and Sol Orchard 
San Diego 12 LLC through Sol Orchard San Diego 23 LLC (together “Sol Orchard”). The 
Resolution directed SDG&E to amend the Sol Orchards PPAs to impose an aggregate cap of 
$13.5 million on the costs that ratepayers must pay for any distribution and transmission 
upgrades (network and reliability) necessary to ensure full deliverability of the projects.

At the direction of the Commission, SDG&E withdraws AL 2268-E-A and will file under a new 
advice letter number soon after.

CLAY FABER
Director - Regulatory Affairs

cc: Maria Salinas, Energy Division
All Parties on R.11-05-005
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